
MINUTES OF SELECTMEN’S MEETING 
NOVEMBER 3, 2014 

 
Chairman Smith called the meeting to order in the Selectmen’s Office at 9 AM with Mrs. 
Walter also present.  Board of Assessors Chairman Sheila Buzzell was in attendance. 
 
Mrs. Buzzell reviewed a hearing notice that was published in the Worcester Telegram 
and Gazette announcing the annual tax classification hearing. (Attachment #1) She then 
reviewed the Department of Revenue LA-5 form showing an excess levy capacity of 
$1,839.66 for FY 2015. (Attachment #2) Mrs. Buzzell explained that the Selectmen 
need to decide what percentage of the tax levy will be borne by each class of real or 
personal property for FY 2015.  Traditionally North Brookfield has had a single tax rate.  
Mrs. Walter moved, and Mr. Smith seconded, a motion to have one tax rate for FY 
2015.  So voted. 
 
The Selectmen then reviewed a grant application from the North Brookfield Emergency 
Management Agency (NBEMA) that they have been asked to approve and sign.  Mrs. 
Walter noted that she has spoken to Gary McComas of NBEMA and was told that they 
plan to purchase some radios and MREs, and do some work on their SUV with the 
grant funds.  Mrs. Walter moved, and Mr. Smith seconded, a motion to approve the 
grant contract.  So voted and signed. 
 
There being no further business, Mrs. Walter moved, and Mr. Smith seconded, a motion 
to adjourn at 9:05 AM.  So voted. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Leslie Scott Burton 
Administrative Assistant  


